Arctic Issue Heats Up

he oil industry, with the full support of the Reagan

Administration and the Department of Interior, is
making every effort to open the Arctic National Wildlife
Retuge to oil drilling. Conservationists are equally deter-
mined to keep the industry out of this large and most
northerly refuge.

Congress must decide whether the Arctic refuge will
remain our last great unspoiled wilderness or become
another Prudhoe Bay. Since the oil industry knows that
their best shot is while Reagan is still in office. its high-
dollar lobbyists are turning up the heat on representatives
and senators.

Many of you have been following this issue—one of
National Audubon Society’s high priority campaigns—in
the pages of Audubon Activist and in this newsletter. Now
is the time to take action.

The Senate Energy and Natural Resources Committee
has delayed consideration of pro-development legislation
THREE times, thanks to the letters and phone calls from
Auduboners around the country asking that the committee
look for alternatives to opening up the refuge.

But now. the oil and gas industry is redoubling its
efforts to move legislation forward. This is a crucial time
for the refuge in the Senate. and more letters to your
senators are needed—particularly if your senator sits on
the Energy Committee. Key votes on that committee
include: Weicker (Conn.), Ford (Ky.). Bumpers (Ark.),
Melcher (Mont.), Bingaman (N.M.). and Conrad (N.D.).

Even if your senator is not on this list. let him or her
know that you oppose oil and gas development in the
Arctic National Wildlife Refuge. It's important that we tell
our side of the story now, as the oil and gas lobbyists make
the rounds. Write your representative in the House as well.

If you would like more information on the Arctic
National Wildlife Refuge or other issues. please call Con-
nie Mahan at Audubon’s Washington, D.C., office, (202)
547-9009.
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FIELD TRIF REFORT
- Carl Lent:=
The trip to Blue Spring and Hon-

toon State Fk. was a great success.
We saw 28 Sand Hill Cranes at the
Lenholt Farm and 32 Manatees at the
park. (See "Spring River" article
below) In addition, we saw fifty
species of birds including many
other winter visitors.

Friday, Feb. 1%2th, we are again
scheduled to go to Merritt Island.
However, dependent upon the
weather, we will also go to either
Shiloh Marsh or the Max Hoeck Creek
drive.

SFRING RIVER CONFERENCE

—from Audubon Activist
During Spring Migration, more
than 500,000 Sand Hill Cranes stage
along the Flatte River in Nebraska.
Their sunset and dawn flights to
and from their roosting areas along
the river is one of the most out-
standing wildlife spectacles of the
country. Field trips to see the
cranes is an integral part of the
annual Spring River Conference of
the West Cent’'l Reg. Office of NAS.
1988 dates are Mar 25-27 in Kearney
NE. Info (91Z)3537-4385 or from the

Felican Editor 253-3815.
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Arctic Issue Heats Up

he oil industry, with the full support of the Reagan

Administration and the Department of Interior, is
making every effort to open the Arctic National Wildlife
Refuge to oil drilling. Conservationists are equally deter-
mined to keep the industry out of this large and most
northerly refuge.

Congress must decide whether the Arctic refuge will
remain our last great unspoiled wilderness or become
another Prudhoe Bay. Since the oil industry knows that
their best shot is while Reagan is still in office. its high-
dollar lobbyists are turning up the heat on representatives
and senators.

Many of you have been following this issue—one of
National Audubon Society’s high priority campaigns—in
the pages of Audubon Activist and in this newsletter. Now
is the time to take action.

The Senate Energy and Natural Resources Committee
has delayed consideration of pro-development legislation
THREE times, thanks to the letters and phone calls from
Auduboners around the country asking that the committee
look for alternatives to opening up the refuge.

But now. the oil and gas industry is redoubling its
efforts to move legislation forward. This is a crucial time
for the refuge in the Senate. and more letters to your
senators are needed—particularly if your senator sits on
the Energy Committee. Key votes on that committee
include: Weicker (Conn.), Ford (Ky.). Bumpers (Ark.),
Melcher (Mont.), Bingaman (N.M.). and Conrad (N.D.).

Even if your senator is not on this list. let him or her
know that you oppose oil and gas development in the
Arctic National Wildlife Refuge. It’s important that we tell
our side of the story now, as the oil and gas lobbyists make
the rounds. Write your representative in the House as well.

If you would like more information on the Arctic
National Wildlite Refuge or other issues. please call Con-
nie Mahan at Audubon’s Washington, D.C.. office. (202)
547-9009.

SAND HILL CRANES ARE HERE!

FIELD TRIF REFORT
- Carl Lent=z
The trip to Blue Spring and Hon-

toon State Fk. was a great success.
We saw 28 Sand Hill Cranes at the
Lenholt Farm and 32 Manatees at the
park. (See "Spring River" article
below) In addition, we saw fifty
species of birds including many
other winter visitors.

Friday, Feb. 19th, we are again
scheduled to go to Merritt Island.

However, dependent upon the
weather, we will also go to either
Shiloh Marsh or the Max Hoeck Creek
drive.

SFRING RIVER CONFERENCE

—from Audubon Activist

During S8Spring Migration, more
than 500,000 Sand Hill Cranes stage
along the Flatte River in Nebraska.
Their sunset and dawn flights to
and from their roosting areas along
the river is one of the most out-
standing wildlife spectacles of the

country. Field trips to see the
cranes is an integral part of the
annual Spring River Conference of

the West Cent’'l Reg. Office of NAS.
1988 dates are Mar 25-27 in Kearney
NE. Info (?13)537-4385 or from the
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CITIZENS AGAINST THROWAWAYS
BOTTLE BILL

MEMEBERS - Note the month and year
shown on your mailing label. Your
membership expires the following
month. Ee sure to renew in time.

1 think we .all agree that we want to see Florida pass a
bottle bill! And this seems to be the year that it will be done.
Florida Audubon says that solid waste management will be a major
issue in the 1988 legislative session and deposit legislation for
beverage containers can be a logical and bemeficial part of the
new waste management prograam.



WOULDN'T YOU LIKE TO HELF?

Have you a talent to contribute to Halifax River Audubon
Society, maybe present your vocation or avocation as a
monthly program, lead a field trip or help on a committee
like those listed below? Fill in your name and phone no.
in the spaces beside the Committee in which you might be
interested and BRING TO THE NEXT MEETING!

T

COMMITTEE AND DUTIES ¢ NAME OF VOLUNTEER/S FHONE NO.

—
WELCOMING COMMITTEE J
Welcome Members and
guests upon their
arrival. Arrange
name tags for con-
venient selection.
Make new tags for
new mbrs and guests.

REFRESHMENT COMM.
Flan and serve re-—
freshments; coffee,
v tea. cookies etc.
Clean coffee makers
after meetings. -

- - - e ——————— e —— e ————b

HOSFITALITY COMM.
Introduce new mem-—
bers and guests at
our meetings.
Encourage more mem—
bers to attend our
monyly meetings.
Seek methods of ac— : - S
quiring new members

FROFERTY COMMITTEE
Store club property
(coffee makers and
refreshment equip-
ment), bringing same
to meetings.

We are pleased to welcome the following new members:

Mr. ROR BOWER, .95 Fnollwood East Dr, Ormond Beach

Mrs MARJORIE GAZARIAN, 136 Valencia Dr, Ormond Beach

Mr. C. V. McMULLEN, 226 5. St. Andrews Dr, Ormond Beach
Mr. and Mrs. C. H. FERRY, 50 Woodridge Dr, Ormond Beach
Mr. and Mrs. Faul Ranier, 2901 N. Halifax Av, Daytona Bch
Mr. and Mrs. TOM STEFHAN, 25 Laurel Oaks Cir, Ormond Bch
Mrs. TANYA GRAEF, 1904 S Feninsula Dr, Daytona Beach
Transfer Ms. KATHY GUMTOW, 221 Oak Tree Cir, Daytona Reach

We now have a total membership of 426. Hurrah!
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